
MINUTES 

VINTAGE CORVETTES OF SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA 

September 7, 2024   The Junkyard Café, Simi Valley 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

NEW BUSINESS 

Kurt called the meeting to order at 12:06.  Guest present was Flora who was a guest of Loretta’s.  

Jerry introduced Ross as a guest.  Ross owns a C6 corvette. 

First order of business was to get a head count for our new event for the day.  Due to the extreme 

heat the Gun range outing and drive to Newhall has been cancelled and the new event is bowling in 

Simi Valley followed by happy hour at Paul Martins.  Kurt asked for a head count for the bowling 

alley so that lanes could be reserved. 

Kurt read the September birthdays.   

______________________________________________________________________________ 

OLD BUSINESS 

Minutes were sent out via email by Sheri. Kurt asked for a motion to approve, it was seconded, 

motion passed. 

Our Oaktree gun club event will be moved to January.  More info on the calendar in David’s report. 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

AROUND THE BOARD 

• President, Kurt Statts: Reported we are Beta testing a new walkie talkie system.  It’s an app on your 

phone.  The app is free.  Will test app at our upcoming board meeting.  Our current radio walkie 

talkies need new batteries and some work.  This would be an expense to the club.  Upcoming board 

meeting, September 21, 2024. Some agenda items are the upcoming picnic, the walkie talkie app, 

the memorial bricks and criteria. Kurt announced all the upcoming shows.    

• Vice President, Spencer Hoglund:  Not present 

• Secretary, Sheri Dixon: There will be an attachment to these minutes from Clyde.  A list of who has a 

memorial brick at the NCM from VCSC.  Also, pictures of some of the bricks are attached.  Following 

this meeting the board will meet to discuss price increase for members and guests for the picnic and 

a variety of fun games and tournaments.  New information will be finalized on the flyer and then the 

flyer will be emailed out to the membership.  Check your emails please.  Also, at the picnic we will 

open nominations for all board positions for 2025.  All positions are open.  Nominate yourself if you 

want to. 

• Treasurer, Loretta L’oddo: The account balance was reported.  Deposits were paid out to Smokin 

Steve for the BBQ at the picnic.  Deposit was made for the holiday party venue and food.  Our 



account is running low so please get your money in for the picnic.  Loretta announced that this is her 

last year as treasurer.  She has held this office for 14years. 

• Membership, Jerry Miller:  Chairperson of the Picnic.  Follow up to the event at the park. 

• Product Director, Nanci Braunschweiger: New products are coming.  Nanci will present at the board 

meeting some new product ideas.  As chairperson of the holiday party, questions were raised about 

the pricing for the holiday party and was there a flyer available.  Nanci addressed the questions 

along with Kurt.  Information on holiday party coming soon. 

• Webmaster/Feature Articles, Paul Pollock: New feature articles are up to date.  Minutes are updated 

on the website. 

• Event Director, David Cervelli:  Harleys bowling alley in Simi Valley is today’s event. Happy Hour at 

Paul Martin’s in Westlake for early meal.  Oct 5th is the Day in the Park picnic in Thousand Oaks.  

November 2nd is the Tune-In.  Melissa is organizing the alternative event.  December 7th Holiday 

Party at Tierra Rejada Golf Club in Moorpark. 

• Museum Ambassador, Clyde Shaffer: The museum had a big event so Clyde’s contact has been busy.  

The bricks for Sharon and Bruce have not been fixed yet.  Clyde did submit Martin Smiths name to 

the magazine.  A brick for Martin will be discussed at the upcoming board meeting. 

• Historian, Vicki Ryia: Not present 

• Sergeant at Arms, Bob Stanton:  Not Present 

• Newsletter, Brian Boals: Not present.   

______________________________________________________________________________  

ANNOUNCEMENTS, COMMENTS, STORIES 

Kurt asked if anyone had a good, old, Corvette stories.  David had a good story of when he was 13 

and he had his first ride in a 63 Corvette.  Phil and Anne had a good story of their 54 Corvette.   

Phil reported on their trip to Monterey for the care show.  Phil mentioned that Paul took a lot of 

pictures and that it was a great event. 

Tom Ordway said he has some car parts for sale. 

Brian Boals is selling his new Corvette.  Contact him if interested. 

Raffle drawing brought in $135.00   Dinner Drawing $25.00 went to Jerry   

Name Badge, member not present.  Next month $25.00 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

MEETING ADJOURNED 

Motion to adjourn the meeting, motion passed   1:11pm 

Submitted by:  Sheri Dixon    VCSC Secretary 

Next meeting:  Saturday October 5, 2024   DAY IN THE PARK 



 


